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DATE: JANUARY 7, 1999

After the docket was opened, Mr. Art Westergren called staff
and stated that he wanted to keep his certificate, would pay all
past due charges, and make a sBettlement offer. The company has
since paid all past due charges, including statutory penalties and
interest charges, and made a aettlement offer to pay a $100
contribution and future regulatory assessment fees by January 30 of
each year. {ATTACHMENT A) Therefore, staff bhelleves the
following recommendations are appropriate.

RIBCUSSION OF ISSUESH

ISSUE 1: Should the Commisgssion accept the settlement offer
proposed by Phone Plus, Inc. to resolve the apparent viclations of
Rule 25-4.0161, Florida Administrative Code, Regulatory Assessment
Fees; Telecommunications Companies?

RECOMMENDATION: Yes. The Commisasion should accept the company’s
settlement offer. Any contribution should be paid by the company
within five busainess days from the effective date of the Commission
Order. The Commission should forward the contribution to the
Office of the Comptroller for deposit in the State General Revenue
Fund pursuant to Section 364.285(1), Florida Statutes. (Isler)

STAFF ANALYSIS: Rule 25-4.0161, Florida Administrative Code,
requires the payment of regulatory assessment fees by January 30 of
the subsequent year for telecommunications companies, and provides
for penalties and interest as outlined in Section 359.113, Florida
Statutes, for any delinquent amounts.

The Division of Administration notified staff by memorandum
that Phone Plus, Inc. had not submitted the regulatory assessment
fees for 1997 and had a balance of half of the 1996 RAF, along with
statutory penalties and interest charges for the years 1952, 1993,
1996, and 1997.

After staff opened this docket but prior to filing the
recommendation, the company paid all past due charges, including
the statutory penalties and interest charges. The company
contacted staff and advised that it wanted to keep its certificate
and would make a settlement offer. The company’s correspondence
was received December 7, 1998, and offered to pay future regulatory
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ATTENTION : PAULA ISLER DEC gy,

RE DOCKET # 981174-TC cwy

DEAR MS ISLER,

PHONE PLUS INC. HAS REMITTED IN FULL THE $ B4 64 FROM THE PAST DUF. ASSESMENT
FEES THAT WERE BROUGHT TO OUR ATTENTION WE HAVE REVEIWED YOUR ACCOUNT
SUMMARY AND WE AGREE 100% WITH YOUR STATEMENT AND WE APOLOGIZE FOR ANY
INCONVIENENCE THAT THIS MAY HAVE CAUSED

OUR ACOQUNTANT SPLIT THE FEE TO$ 23.00 FOR EACH DOCUMENT NOT REALIZING
THAT WE ACTUALLY HAD TWO CERTIFICATES REQUIRING $ &) 00 EACH.

PLEASE RELAY TO THE COMMSSION THAT PHONF. PLUS INC FULLY INTENDS TO COMPLY
WITH ALL RULES SET DOWN BY THE COMMISSION AND PAY ALL FEEES DUE BY THF 0™
OF JANUARY FOR EACH YEAR.

PHONE PLUS INC. IS WILLING TO PAY A SETTIEMENT OF $ 100 00 IN LIEL) OF CANCELLING
OUR CERTIFICATE.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR ASSISTANCE IN THIS MATTER.

BEST REGARDS,

Gl (s

ARTHUR WESTERGREN
PRLSIDENT PHONE PLUS INC.

e

809 N.W. 28 Court, Fort lLauderdate, Florifa 353311






